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15.06.2009
Belarusian-Latvian delegation visits the Council of Europe in Strasbourg 
On June 8, 2009, the Council of Europe opened its Information Point in Minsk, and three days earlier, on June 5, a Belarusian-Latvian delegation consisting of the members of the EU-funded project “Bella Dvina” visited the Council of Europe in Strasbourg. Due to the support of the German-Belarusian House, the representatives of municipal, local and regional authorities from Belarus and Latvia had an opportunity to meet Mr. Jean-Paul Chauvet, Executive Secretary of the Chamber of Regions / Congress of Local and Regional Authorities of Europe / Council of Europe. 

Cooperation of Belarus and the Council of Europe became the main discussion issue of the meeting. Mr. Chauvet pointed out recent progress of Belarus which creates possibilities for bringing its relations with Europe to the new level. “We are optimistic about the issue of returning Belarus a special guest status in the nearest future,” Chauvet said. 

Mr. Vladimir Tochilo, head of the delegation and Mayor of the city of Polotsk, also noted that Belarus is ready to take its place among other European countries. Polotsk, the first Belarusian city to take the role of the lead partner in the EU project “Bella Dvina”, takes active part in elaboration of new projects and initiatives. “It is due to the common projects with involvement of local and regional authorities of Belarus that our country can become a trustworthy partner and, in the long term perspective, a full member of the Council of Europe,” Mr. Tochilo said. Mr. Maris Bozovics, Director of the Latgale Region Development Agency, confirmed this statement by saying that “Latvian side counts on fruitful cooperation with its Belarusian neighbours which have always acted as reliable, keen and professional partners in common EU-funded projects.”

For many years already, German-Belarusian House has been doing its best to develop positive confidential relations between Belarus and the Council of Europe. “When we talk about the dialogue between Belarus and the Council of Europe, we should not forget that a dialogue is not only decision-making process on the political level, but, first and foremost, communication between the acting local and regional bodies, such as municipalities and regional authorities of the Belorussian-Latvian border region,” said Patricia Ruppert, Bella Dvina project manager and Honorary Director of the German-Belarusian House. “In this sense, today we can be sure that this dialogue has taken place.”




















More follows

For further information, please contact Olga Prokhorova and Igor Zagrekov, Bella Dvina project experts (Department of physical training, sport and tourism of the Polotsk City Executive Committee, tel./fax: +375 214 42 69 49; е-mail: polotsk-turizm@mail.ru) or Marina Borisova, PR manager of Institution “Interaction” (tel./fax: +375 17 220 22 66; е-mail: mborisova@d-w-h.org)
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In the photo (right to left): Mr. Vladimir Tochilo, Mayor of the City of Polotsk; Mr. Jean-Paul Chauvet, Executive Secretary of the Chamber of Regions; Ms. Patricia Ruppert, Manager of  the Bella Dvina project; Mr. Ivan Shchadranok, Director of Institution „Interaction“(Institution of the German-Belarusian House in Belarus) 
	[image: image2.jpg]



Delegation at the Council of Europe


Photo and text by Institution “Interaction”

PRESS ARTICLE










